Naomi Newstead

Naomi.newstead@hotmail.co.uk

Response to Planning Application

49-50 Eagle Wharf Road, London, N1 7ED

Ref:  02337902

28 January 2013

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to object to the planning proposal for change of use to mixed/use residential at the above named site.

This site is within a priority employment zone as identified within the Borough’s own planning guidance. Therefore planning approval should not be granted where it would lead to the loss of existing jobs and employment activity. Given that this is a viable and occupied existing economic use, providing jobs for on average 350 people on the site, not to mention further residual jobs through supply chains, there is no possible justification for granting planning permission for change of use, which would result in demolition of this existing viable employment use. Even under a phased construction arrangement the very nature of the development, which involves demolition of the existing facility and provision of commercial office space in contrast to the studio space currently offered means that there is no question that the existing occupants would be forced to move, resulting in the loss of 350 jobs and unquestionably a detrimental impact upon the surrounding small businesses which benefit from this workforce. 

Granting approval for change of use to a mixed/use development involving an office component provides no guarantee of future occupancy. It is incumbent upon the planning authority, given the designation as a priority employment area, to consider first and foremost the impact upon jobs and employment, in reaching a decision. The developer is a housing developer with no expertise in managing commercial space, which suggests that the commercial element of the scheme is ancillary to the residential, and offers very little confidence that the development will be managed and marketed effectively to ensure that the commercial space is fully let to an employer on completion of the development.

Given that the existing facility is fully viable and a significant employer there is no possible rationale for change of use within a priority employment area from a planning perspective. If the Council in considering this application wished to take a wider view in respect of the need for housing in the Borough, then it should request a more sophisticated development approach, to perhaps accommodate some family housing. The current proposal offers no possible wider regeneration benefit and it fails to comply at the most basic level with existing planning guidance.

The planning authority should also consider the townscape merit of the existing building, with the chimney and its connection to the heritage and history of the area. Equally, the existing facility contributes to the creative vibe and vitality of the Haggerston area, which is what makes it popular with some of leading UK fashion houses such as Peter Pilotto. Does Hackney Council really want to risk destroying its unique advantage of being attractive to high-end creative talent, by allowing the intrinsic character of the area to be eroded through mediocre housing developments? The planning authority is clearly in a position to demand a better solution here and frankly unless it does is failing in its responsibility as planning authority and letting down the residents and small businesses that have chosen Hackney.

Yours sincerely

Naomi Newstead

